THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS DEPARTMENT OF SPEECH AND DRAMATIC ART LAWRENCE, KANSAS January 6, 1941 Mr. Forrest C. Allen Basketball Coach University of Kansas Dear Fog:

The whole Buehler family joins me in extending to you our warmest thanks and appreciation for making it possible for us to see the basketball game in Madison Square Gardens.

It was a Red Letter Day for all of us, and especially for the three younsters who saw K. U. play basketball for the first time -- in Madison Square Gardens, and it looks now as if there'll be five Buehler fans at the ball games instead of two.

Thanks a lot.

Bill Buehler

ECB/mm